

## School Safety & Security Bastrop ISD Police Department

To: Dr. Kristi Lee & the BISD Board of Trustees

From: Chief Scot Bunch

Date: August 2025

**Re:** News, information, and department updates

## **School Safety and Security**

- ★ Bradly Witteborn has joined Bastrop ISD as a Safety and Security Specialist. He joins the team with 25 years of experience in law enforcement, safety and security, and operations.
- ★ All campuses across Bastrop ISD have successfully completed the annual Safety and Security training. This year's training included Civilian Response to Active Shooter Events (CRASE), Stop the Bleed, and the Standard Response Protocol (SRP).
- ★ Raptor System Training Update:

All new hires to Bastrop ISD are now provided with a Raptor account upon onboarding. Ongoing training will continue at each campus until all users demonstrate proficiency in using the platform. The BISD Safety and Security Team will lead this training initiative and provide continued support to campuses as needed.

- ★ Each campus has established a Behavioral Threat Assessment Team, and all teams have access to Sentinel for required mandatory reporting. New BTA members are registered for BTA training through the Texas School Safety Center.
- ★ Ted has met with all newly appointed Principals and Assistant Principals to review safety and security expectations. During these meetings, he provided an overview of the Intruder Detection Audit process, discussed key Texas laws related to school safety, and reviewed Bastrop ISD policies adopted by the Board of Trustees."
  - ★ Safety and Security is not something we will ever say we have it perfect. Perfection is something we will continue to strive to be, realizing it is not attainable, but the pursuit of perfection is.